BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Annual General  Parish Council Meeting held in the Parish Hall, Westbrook On Wednesday 17 May 2006 at 7.30 pm
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Also present


Julie Pickles – Clerk to the Council

Tracey Noble-Ditchfield – Room Booking Clerk


Police Constable Lyndsey Travis




Police Constable Paul Cotter

Councillor E Coop welcomed everybody to the Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council, before the meeting commenced he asked all the attendees to stand for a minutes silence as a mark of respect to a former Councillor, Mr. Eric Worthington, who had recently passed away.   


C1
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor G Cross, Councillor P Hamel, Councillor S Hamel, Councillor D Orr and Councillor J Higham.
C2
Community Police 

Police Constable Lyndsey Travis and Police Constable Paul Cotter attended the meeting and reported on the following items:-
· The resident in Herbert Street and the youth involved had been spoken to 

· Asda, Westbrook, youths congregating on an Wednesday evening – nuisance behaviour
· High Trees resident nominated for a ASBI, to make sure that the youth was complying with court orders the situation would be monitored for three to four months, if further problems arose then ASBO would be served  

· Trading Standards had recently done survey on premises selling alcohol to youths, 9 out of 10 premises tested well 

· Arrests made at Gemini

· Targeting youths on motor cycles in Burtonwood
· Thefts from premises on Europa Boulevard

· Arrest in Burtonwood

Councillors Issues

The following issues were reported to the Officers:- 

· A male who was driving around in a blue Megane vehicle had been making a nuisance of himself in Burtonwood, it was believed that the individual came from Orford

· Incident in Tourney Green

· A male had been hanging around schools
· Vehicles jumping red lights at junction 8

· Incident in Callands

· Dates for Officers attending local Police / Parish Council surgeries

C3
Minutes of the Meeting (19 April 2006)

Resolved that the minutes were agreed and signed as a correct record 
C4
Matters Arising

C4.1
Rowan Tree Care Limited (Minute C71. Refers)
Councillor T O’Neill reported that he had not received a reply from Rowan Tree Care Limited in his capacity as Ward Councillor, it was noted that the Clerk had received a reply addressed to the Parish Council. 
C5
Election of Chairman 2006/2007


Councillor E Coop was nominated by Councillor J Joyce and seconded by Councillor T O’Neill and it was 


Resolved that Councillor E Coop be elected to act as Chairman for the ensuing year 2006/ 2007       

            C6
Election of Vice Chairman 2006/2007


Councillor T Rogers-Smith was nominated by Councillor T Cross and seconded by Councillor J Joyce and it was 


Resolved that Councillor T Rogers-Smith be elected to act as Vice Chairman for the ensuing year 2006/2007                           

C7
Appointments to Finance Sub Committee 2006/2007


It was resolved that the following members serve on the Finance Sub Committee for the ensuing year 2006/2007 
Chairman


Vice Chairman

Councillor J Joyce


Councillor T Cross



Councillor B Long

C8
Appointments to Planning Sub Committee 2006/2007

It was resolved that the following members serve on the Planning Sub Committee for the ensuing year 2006/2007
Councillor G Cross


Councillor J Higham

Councillor T O’Neill

Councillor D Earl
C9
Appointments to Risk Assessment Sub Committee 2006/2007 


It was resolved that the following members serve on the Risk Assessment Sub Committee for the ensuing year 2006/2007
Councillor T Cross

Councillor D Earl


Councillor D Orr

Councillor J Higham
C10
Report of the Finance Sub Committee (17 May 2006)

The Clerk reported verbally on the Finance Sub Committee meeting attended by Councillor E Coop, Councillor J Joyce and Councillor T Cross and it was  

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C10.1
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor P Hamel.
C10.2
Declaration of Interest 

It was noted that Councillor E Coop declared an interest in item minute reference C10.20.
C10.3
Applications for Grant/ Donations

Nil
C10.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings)


Nil




C10.5
Accounts Requiring and Authorised for Payment 


Cheshire County Playing Fields Subs 2006/07 


£    17.00


Zurich Municipal LCAS Membership 2006/07 


£  206.21



Protec Fire Detection PLC Maintenance 2006 Kingswood
£  302.93 


A Riley Asset Register / End of Year Accounts 2005/2006
£  325.00


CPRE Annual Subs 2006-2007 




£    26.00
 


Clerks Expenses April/May 2006 




£    59.59



James Co Ltd – New Boiler Pavilion 



£1264.30


Carpe Diem Inc. Website Updating 



£    88.13 


Chairmans Allowance 2006/2007




£  175.00
  
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that all payments be made
C10.6
Monthly Accounts –  April 2006
The Clerk produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the month of  April 2006 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     

C10.7
Bank Reconciliation 2006-2007
The Clerk produced a report showing the bank reconciliation up to the end of April 2006 and it was 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted

C10.8 Annual Accounts 2005 – 2006

The Clerk presented an Annual Income and Expenditure Account for the year ending 31 March 2006 showing the carried forward balance and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the accounts be signed and accepted and an additional amount of money be deposited in the bank account housing the contingency fund – amount to be decided at a further meeting of the Council 

C10.9 Asset Register

The Clerk produced a report detailing the assets of the Parish Council as at 31 March 2006 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted 

C10.10Kingwood Community Hall
The Clerk reported that she had placed an order for a replacement fridge as the one on site had become faulty.
C10.11Pavilion - Burtonwood

The Clerk reported on the following issues:- 

Vandalism

The Sub-Committee noted that youths had again been on the Pavilion roof, play football and riding motor cycles. It was reported that the caretaker had instructed these youths to come off the roof for their safety, but this instruction had been met with a barrage of abuse.  
Security Guards to Flat Roof
The Sub-Committee noted the quotations gained to protect the roof from further attempts of vandalism and arson, it was reported that the Clerk had made inquiries with the Borough Council and that it was a requirement that planning permission be gained and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Clerk make further inquiries with Development Control and further specification inquiries with the Companies involved

External Lights

It was noted by the Sub-Committee that and order had been placed with the Parish Council Contractor to have the lights repaired. 

Miracle Design and Play

It was noted by the Sub-Committee that the outstanding repair to the safety surfacing would be completed in the next few weeks and it was reported that quotes had been gained for the repair to the vandalised unit and also for a yearly inspection and maintenance scheme and it was 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the quotes be accepted
C10.12WBC Inspection Reports
Nil
C10.13Fir Tree Lane Rugby Pitches

Electrical Box

The Clerk reported that she had requested the plans and specifications parts back from the contractor as a completion time frame could not be agreed and it was 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that another contractor be sought

Notice Boards

The Clerk reported that she had placed an order to have an additional two signs made, it was noted that when these were collected all four would be erected at the same time. 

Flooding / Drainage
Councillor T O’Neill reported that he had contacted Willow Landscaping to place an order for the work to be completed.
C10.14Hacker Young – External Auditors
The Clerk reported that as the income and expenditure figures for 2005/2006 were greater than 100K an intermediate audit would be required. It was noted that she would contact the auditors the following day, and also that an extension to the completion date would be requested, this would be due to the additional work required.

C10.15Warrington Borough Council – Internal Auditors

The Clerk reported that the Borough Council had not yet confirmed a date for the internal audit, and this was due to the amount of work that the audit department had scheduled in their work plan. It was noted that the Clerk had concerns about this matter.
C10.16Zurich Municipal - LCAS

The Clerk reported that she had received correspondence from Zurich Municipal relating to their Local Council Advisory Service. It was noted that a Seminar date had been forwarded for the Clerk and an additional Member of the Council, the Clerks place was to be free of charge and the reduced cost for an additional Member was £30 and it was 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Clerk and Councillor T Rogers-Smith attend the Seminar on Thursday, 13 July 2006, at the Vale Royal Borough Council Offices in Winsford
C10.17Any Other Business
It was reported by the Clerk that she had received an email from Mr. D Norris regarding access problems to the Councils play area at Collins Green, it was noted that the gated entrance was via Winwick View, Mr. Norris had further requested that a new entrance be sited via Penny Lane and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Clerk make enquiries with the Borough Council  

C10.18Leaning and Unsafe Trees
Councillor K Burgess had reported that there were two trees on the grounds of the Pavilion which over time had been blown into a leaning position by the wind, it was noted that they were arching over the field perimeter and over a pedestrian walkway. The Clerk had contacted Willow Landscapes to gain a quote to have these trees plus another tree leading into the Wheatacre Field which was causing damage to a pathway removed. The Quote had been received and amounted to £295.00 vat and it was 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the quotation be accepted and an order for the work be placed   

C10.19Groundwork

The Clerk reported that she had received the quotation for this years maintenance for pathways 28, 30, 33, 34 and 52, it was noted that the quotation included cutting the grass and pruning the over hanging trees and it was 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the quotation of £ 1600 + vat be accepted and an order for the work be placed   
C10.20Chairmans Allowance 2006/2007

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Chairman’s allowance for the ensuing year be set at £ 175

C10.21Notice Board at Collins Green

The Chairman reported that the Council notice board at Collins Green had become faulty and the locking mechanism was not working and it was 
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that Mr. K Tindall be requested to repair the doors
C11
Report of the Planning Sub Committee (17 May 2006)
Councillor T O’Neill reported verbally on the Planning Sub Committee meeting attended by himself and Councillor T Rogers-Smith and it was

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C11.1
Apologies

Apologies had been received by Councillor G Cross and Councillor  J  Higham.
C11.2
Declarations of Interest


It was noted that no interests were declared in this item.

C11.3
Documents Received

1 General Correspondence Items


9 Domestic Planning Applications


4 Non Domestic Planning Applications

0 Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

2 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

2 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representations

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

1 WBC Development Control Agenda

3 Ward Lists

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the documents received be noted 
C11.4
Issues/Objections

Application Reference Number 2006/07966

Land at Cromwell Avenue – Proposed 14.7m monopole with internal antennas together with 2no equipment cabinets and it was 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to object to the application on the grounds of :-
· Very close proximity to residential properties in Rushton Close

· Residential Amenity

· Possible Health risks

Application Reference Number 2006/08071
Allied Engineering, 39 Burtonwood Industrial Centre, Phipps Lane, Burtonwood – Telecom antennae and equipment in form of two, 16 metre high flag poles replicas and it was 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to object to the application on the grounds of :-

· Area inundated with masts already

· Very close proximity to residential properties 

· Very close proximity to local school

· Residential Amenity
· Street scene
· Possible Health risks

C12
Correspondence


The Clerk circulated the correspondence listed below:- 

1. Rowan Tree Care Limited

2. Warrington Borough Council – Council Diary Inserts

3. Mr. Carl Christenson – 20 Winwick View 

4. Burtonwood Tenants and Residents Association – Youth Provision
5. Groundwork – Eamonn Richie

6. Warrington Borough Council – Warrington Rights of Way Forum

7. D Norris – Access through Winwick View

8. Cheshire Police – On the Grapevine 

9. CPRE – Cheshire Branch

10. Cheshire Community Council

11. North West Planning Aid – Spatial Strategy 

12. Anna Burgess

13. Warrington Borough Council – Mayor Making – 22 May 2006

14. Helen Jones MP – Disabled Access

15. CALC - Training for Clerks and Councillors 

16. Office of the Deputy Prime Minister – A Discussion Paper 

17. Warrington Borough Council Email – Steve Parker – Asda Footbridge

18.  Cheshire Playing Fields Association – Affiliations 2006/2007

19.  CALC – Parish/Village Shops and Post Offices Survey

20.  CVS – Warrington Community Information Directory

21.  Lyons Enquiry into Local Government

22. North West Federation of Town and Parish Councils – North West   
23.  Warrington Borough Council Email – Kevin Moyles – Signage

24.  Warrington Borough Council Email – Kevin Moyles – Junction 8 

25.  Inspector B Heywood – Lone Working / Replacement Officer

26. CPRE – Annual Reminder

27. The Chief Constable of Cheshire – Letter acknowledgement 

28. Cheshire Police Authority – Forum Newsletter

29. Wigan Council – Wigan Local Development Framework

30. Warrington Borough Council – Youth Provision

31. Warrington Borough Council – Annual Council Summons

Resolved that the Committee noted the above documents and correspondence
C12.1
Rowan Tree Care Limited (Item No. 1 Refers)
Resolved that Mr. M Williams, Managing Director of Rowan Tree Care Limited be invited to the next meeting of the Parish Council 

C12.2
Burtonwood Tenants and Residents Association and Warrington Borough Council (Items No. 4 and 30 Refers)

The Clerk reported on the correspondence received from the Burtonwood Tenants and Residents Association requesting the use of the Pavilion on Clay Lane for use as a youth Club. It was noted by the Committee that the premises had previously been used for this purpose and that the Borough Council had provided a service for a trial period, but this had been unsuccessful due to the anti social behaviour of the users and the damage caused to the building by the users.
The Clerk reported that she had wrote to the Borough Council the previous month relating to the issue of Youth Provision and that a reply had been received from Mrs. N Cadwallader, Interim Strategic Director of Children’s Services. It was noted that a copy of the Clerks letter had been passed to Mr. N Cooper, Principal Youth Officer for the Borough Council and that a meeting was to be set up in the near future and it was 

Resolved by the Committee that the Clerk, Councillor T Cross and a Member of the Burtonwood and Residents Association be invited to attend the meeting with Mr. Cooper
C12.3
North West Planning Aid – Draft Regional Spatial Strategy (Item No. 11 Refers)

Resolved that the Clerk write to Borough Council and to the North West Regional Assembly to object to the Draft Regional Spatial Strategy relating to the redevelopment of Parkside Former Colliery to a intermodal freight terminal  
C12.4
Helen Jones MP – Disabled Access (Item No. 14 Refers)

The Clerk reported on the correspondence received from Helen Jones MP, it relayed that she had been contacted by Mrs. Smith of Jackson Street, Burtonwood on behalf of her husband who was disabled and who could not access the Bowling Green at the Community Centre.

It was noted that the Community Centre was not in the control of the Parish Council and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the letter be forwarded to the Community Centre management and that this information also be forwarded to Mrs. Smith
C12.5
Training for Clerks and Councillors  (Item No. 15 Refers)
A list of training information dates had been received from the Cheshire Association of Local Councils and it was 
Resolved that all new Members of the Parish Council be nominated to attend the basic induction training and that Councillor P Wilde and Councillor K Burgess be forwarded to attend the earliest available session
C12.6
Warrington Borough Council – Junction 8 (Item No. 24 Refers)


Resolved that the Clerk writes to the Borough Council to request that the traffic lights on the link road, off Burtonwood Road be surveyed then resequenced or recalibrated   

C13
Any Other Business

C13.1
Councillor J Joyce reported on dog fouling on the public pathway from Chapel Lane leading to Aldridge Drive (Path 28) and it was 


Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request the pathway be cleaned

C13.2
Councillor J Joyce reported on his concerns regarding the Omega site and the need for a Bypass in Burtonwood. It was noted that Councillor O’Neill had recently attending meetings and site visits relating to this matter and it was


Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that the Parish Council be kept fully updated regarding the Burtonwood Bypass (Drawings, Location and Costings)  

C13.3 Councillor P Wilde reported on a section of pedestrian pathway in Burtonwood that had become overgrown with bushes and it was


Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that the pathway be reinstated

C13.4 Councillor M Fletcher reported on complaints that she had received from local residents about the grass cuttings being left in the open space areas by the Borough Council and it was

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that  cuttings be picked up after mowing 

C13.5
Councillor T O’Neill reported on the recent clearing of Gypsy Wood by the Burtonwood Environmental Group and other volunteers the previous weekend and it was 


Resolved that the Clerk write a letter of thanks to the Group and volunteers relaying the Parish Councils appreciation for their time spent on the site and for all their hard work 

The meeting closed at 9.15 pm

Signed as a true record………………………..………Councillor E Coop             







(Chairman)

    


      
21 June 2006
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